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Mister President, the Philippines welcomes the delegation of Liberia and the presentation of its national report. We also welcome the great importance that Liberia attaches to the UPR process as demonstrated by its consistent efforts to implement the accepted recommendations during the first cycle of UPR despite serious challenges and constraints.

Mister President, my delegation commends Liberia for remaining steadfast in promoting and protecting the human rights of its people. We are particularly pleased that Liberia has since formulated its multi year National Human Rights Action Plan that has served as its road map for the fulfillment of human rights of it people.

The Philippines lauds Liberia for taking steps towards ratification of several core international human rights treaties and for harmonization of its domestic laws with its regional and international human rights obligations. We recommend that Liberia steps up its efforts towards the ratification of other international human rights convention, particularly the CEDAW and ICMRW.

The Philippines remains concerned about persistent reports of domestic violence and harmful traditional practices such early and child marriage and female genital mutilation, and trafficking in persons for the purpose of sexual exploitation. We recommend that Liberia continue to engage the international community for assistance in addressing the menace of domestic violence, harmful traditional practices, and trafficking in person.

In closing, we wish Liberia well in its UPR review. Thank you, Mister President. END
